
 
ST. PETERSBURG COLLEGE 
IT Security Advisory Committee 

Sept. 9, 2010 
 
 

Attendees: Dan Brown, Howard Wolf, Brad Owens, Amy Brush, Sharon Setterlind, Anna Goree, 
Kevin Thomas, Christine Pribyl 
  
Excused:  Andrew Rikarts, Paul Vasquez, Bob Batie, Grace Roth, Damien Adams  
 
  

Agenda Item Discussion Action 
Fall Schedule, Productivity, 
Speaker sign up 

All seven classes are being offered in the Fall term, 3 of which 
are online.  Each class is full and productivity for the program 
exceeds 100% 
 

Two members signed up to 
speak in the evening classes 

 
College of Computer and 
Information Technology 

Dr. Sharon Setterlind, Dean of the College of Computer and 
Information Technology, explained to those present that SPC 
has restructured its Business Technology and Tech 
Management programs into two new Colleges.  
 

• The newly created College of Computer & Info Tech 
will be comprised of 5 AS degrees, various 
certificates, and a new Bachelor of Science in 
Computer Science.  The IT Security AS and 
Certificate program will now fall under this College. 

• All instructors will be CISSP certified, she has several 
instructors either ready to sit for their exam or who 
are already CISSP certified. 

• Classes for spring will be offered at EPI Center; in the 
future classes can be held at other campuses in the 
different computer labs that are available 

• All classes will have a maximum enrollment of 24, 
including online classes 

• The BS in Computer Science will have pre-requisites 
from the lower division classes. 

• She envisions this program will become a Center of 
Excellence for Cisco 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Dr. Setterlind asked Kevin 
Thomas to still be active in the 
IT academic program. 
 
A new website for this 
program will go live 
October 1, 2010. Students can 
be directed to it for 
information on all the degrees, 
certs, etc that are and will be 
offered. 
 
IT Sec Advisory Committee 
members were encouraged to 
speak in the upper division 
classes as well as the lower 
division classes. 

 
Database Security class 
restructuring 
 

Kevin Thomas stated that many of the students in this class 
have little or no database experience, therefore, finding a 
textbook has been a challenge.  Dr. Setterlind suggested 
making CGS 1545 Intro to Database a pre-requisite to CAP 
2134 Database Security, as both classes use Oracle and SQL 
Server. Those present approved of this idea. 
 

Dr. Setterlind will start the 
process in order to have CGS 
1545 be the pre-req for CAP 
2134.  

New AS Degree in 
Computer Related Crime 

Kevin Thomas is working on redeveloping an AS Degree in 
Computer Related Crime, with an emphasis on digital 
forensics.  Funds for this endeavor will come from IT Security 
Lab fees.  The Forensic Tool Kit (FTK) has been chosen 
because it is recognized as the industry standard for internet 
crime. Using FTK, students will also be trained to be ACE 
certified, a valuable forensic industry certification. 

The physical lab will be 
expanded to accommodate 30 
students. SPC will contract 
with The Accessdata 
Corporation for software, 
training /certification for 
Kevin Thomas, and purchase 
the academic program to serve 
as a training center. 
 
 



Future of IT Security Committee Dr. Setterlind explained that the committee would remain 
intact, and that she envisioned combining this lower division 
committee with the current  upper division committee in the 
same manner that the College of Public Safety combined their 
lower and upper division committees. 
 
 

Current IT Sec Advisory 
Committee members will be 
invited to an October meeting 
of their current Tech Man 
Advisory Committee. 

Spring Meeting 
 
 

Because only 3 committee members were present, no date was 
decided upon.   
 

Members will be polled about 
a February meeting date. 
Future meetings will be held at 
Epi Center. 

 


